C-TAC Advisory Meeting

Host:  John Torgerson
October 7th, 2008
MINUTES
Members Present:
 Val Ischi, Loretta Spalding, Walt Ward, Marty Anderson, Wally Ward, Marie English 
Guests Present:
John Torgerson, Randy Ashford, Leanne Abendroth, Lynn Hohl 
The meeting was held in the Kenai Peninsula Economic Development District building
After a brief introduction John Torgerson from the Kenai Peninsula Economic Development Center gave a brief overview on the facility and building uses. The KPEDD is a non -profit organization and their goals are to assist new businesses with their business plans, preparing them for commercial loans and providing technical support. They assist communities with producing a community plan. They provide classroom space at no charge in their 14,000 sq. ft. building. Different companies train potential employees at this facility. 10 % of the slope force comes out of the KPEDD building. John’s main concern is the rise in non-resident hire. An average of 21.9% of new hires are non- residents. 60% of tourism workers are non resident. 
Leanne Abendroth from KPBSD After School Construction Academies reported on the academies that are starting this month at Susan B. English School, Homer High, Nikolaesvk School, Ninilchik School, Soldotna High School, Nikiski Jr./Sr. School, Kenai High School, Seward High School and Skyview High School. There will be three 4-week sessions at most locations. The first session will start in October, the second in January and the last one in March. Each academy is taught by a certified instructor. They will be in the areas of framing, carpentry, welding and ETT. If a student successfully completes two academies they are eligible for a ½ practical arts credit. There were also two summer academies: one in Kenai and the other in Nanwalek where they built a gazebo in a memorial garden for a chief that had passed away. It was a great experience for both the instructor (Peter Brazil) and the community. The adult construction academy program will be housed at Skyview this year instead of the WDC. They are set to begin soon.
Walt Ward gave information on the different grants the school district receives that go towards enhancing the votech programs offered. He stated that grants are a vital component to the program. The Carl Perkins grant comes from the Federal government and helps purchase items not considered a normal purchase. Career and Tech Ed. (CTE) teachers put in a request for specific items and if approved are furnished under this grant.   Walt Ward provided the meeting attendants a list of teacher equipment requests that were turned in for approval. CTSO’s can also be funded through the Carl Perkins grant. The After School Construction Academy program runs solely off of grant funds provided by the state of Alaska, The Alaska General Contractors and the Department of Labor. The grant is used for all supplies and instructor stipends. The Youth First Grant provides funding to the Workforce Development and the Department of Labor for youth training and development in high growth jobs and apprenticeship programs. This grants funds the Emergency Trauma Technician (ETT) academies.
Marty Anderson talked about the Rockwood and Hellier Corporations. These corporations provide training to individuals to become inspectors in nondestructive testing. Two examples are dye penetration (shoot dye into welds) and radiology. These businesses are funded by the companies that use them. There is a 90% hire rateof those that successfully complete the training classes. He stressed the importance of communicating to students the votech option after high school. He mentioned the average worker used to be 28, that age is now 46. There will be a need for many workers in the inspector field. There is an inspector worker shortage of about 32,000 people world wide. This needs to be talked about in school CTE courses. He is going to donate a $8,500.00 scholarship to be awarded to a KPBSD student that meets the criteria of the scholarship, and a certificate for a 40 hour class.
Randy Ashford from Title VII brought flyers advertising their upcoming affair on November 1st. The Kenaitze Indian Tribe, Salamatof Tribal Council and the Kenai Peninsula Borough School Districts Title VII Indian Education Program are celebrating American Indian month with cultural performances, demonstrations, arts and crafts and a youth career and post-secondary education fair. There will be career and tech booths and no fee for vendors.
Val Ischi mentioned there is no more local Regional Advisory Committee for the Dept. of Labor. She would like the C-TAC council to consider acting as the RAC also. This consideration shall be  brought up at the next meeting.

Loretta Spalding and Marie English are working together on C.S.I. (Career Skills Institution). It is a week long skills session. They give lessons on soft employment skills, i.e. resume writing and meeting a potential employer for the first time. They set up a mini job center. They go over with them what an employer is looking for and help them reach that goal. It was suggested that C.S.I. and the school districts CTE and construction academy programs work together on occasion.
Discussion Points
· Wally Ward- A strong need for a partnership between the local industries and the school district’s votech program. He volunteered to be a liaison between the two. Wally asked how students/adults who participate in construction academies are tracked to see if they enter the workforce in a similar field. The student portion of the program and the adult portion are done differently. The student tracking is harder to do because of their age (17-18). The adult numbers are provided to the Department of Labor through The Alaska Works and the Alaska Home Builders Assoc.
·    Lynn Hohl brought up the discussion of the need for more facilities to offer    CTE classes on the peninsula. All agreed facility upgrades/additions were needed. John Torgerson estimated that $20.0000.00 would be needed to build a facility in Seward, Homer and on the  Central Kenai Peninsula.
· Walt Ward-Project Lead The Way- Pre-Engineering High School Classes. Walt Ward handed out information on new classes currently being offered at Soldotna high School, Pre-Engineering High School classes that can be taught in schools, four recommended classes for the Central Peninsula and pre-requisites for the classes.
· Third Party Assessment-is needed for accountability on grant allocating. CTSO’s tests may work. P.A.R.T, A.S.Q. and the web site www.grants.gov were brought up to look into further.

· Val Ischi discussed the frustrations the Dept. of Labor has with the fact that so many of their clients can not pass a pre-employment drug screening test. A lot of time and money is spent on each individual.  Potential employees are told immediately that they will have to pass this before employment. It is a rising concern. 
The next meeting is scheduled for December 9th, 2008. 
We’d like to thank John Torgerson and the Kenai Peninsula Economic Development District for their hospitality!
